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Date: 17" June 2014

Mr. Fran¢ois Crépeau
Special Rapporteur on the human rights of migrants

Mr. Juan E. Mendez
Special Rapporteur on torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or
punishment

D—Mv&\-ﬁ’

Thank you for your letter of 18 September 2013, in which vou had requested for
clarification on certain issues and questions concerning the alleged impact of
securty operations on civilian populations including migrants in the region of Lahad
Datu, Sabzh, Malaysia. The said security operation named “Operation Daulat® was
conducted by Malaysian enforcement authorities in Lahad Datu, Sabah, Maiaysia
from 5-11 March 2013 against an intrusion by an armed temorist group that had
challenged Malaysta’s sovereignty and territorial integrity, and were a threat o public
safety and security.

2. In this regard, | wish to inform you that the Government of Malaysia is in the
midst of finafising a comprehensive reply to the abovementioned communication and
will extend it to your side as soon as it is completed.

3. ! wish to also reaffirm that the Government of Malaysia continues to uphold its
commitment to provide information to the United Nations on the current situation in
the region as communicated on several occasions before.

4, | wish to further inform you that | had written to the High Commissioner for
Human Righls, Madam Navanethem Pillay on 25 March 2013 offering information
regarding the steps taken by the Government of Malaysia in handling this issue. A
meeting with Madam Pillay was consequently held in April 2013 to further brief her
on the development of the incident.

2. For your further information, our Permanent Mission of Malaysia in New York
had also held a discussion with the United Nations Secretary General, Mr. Ban Ki-
Moon in New York on 8 March 2013 regarding this matier. The Malaysian side
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extended an Aide Memoire containing the explanation in response to the statement
made by the office of the Secretary General dated 6 March 2013.

Pléase accept, Sirs, the assurances of my highest consideration.

MAZLAN MUHANMAD

(Ambassator and Permanent Repl"esentative of Malaysia)

Copy fo:

Ms. Jane Connors
Chief of Special Procedures Branch
Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights

NO.9TT P
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